Promenades East Condominium Association, Inc

21405 Olean Blvd. Port Charlotte, FL  33952 ♦ Phone (941) 627-6880 ♦ Fax (941) 624-2987 ♦ 
Email: promeast@comcast.net  Website: www.promenadeseast.com 
November 12th, 2012 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES
Call Meeting to Order:




Meg Collins
On November 12th, 2012 at 7:00 pm
Proof of Notice of Meeting:




Terry Owens
Proof of notice of this meeting was established with agendas posted prior to 14 days of the meeting on the bulletin boards in the clubhouse, mailroom and at the entrance to the elevators.  The agenda and budget meeting packet was also emailed to the owners that have supplied their email address to the office and mailed to all other owners.
Roll Call: 






Meg Collins
Present: Meg Collins, Lila Mollison, Bettylou Miller, Lola Collado, Linda Mattison & Sheila Momeni, a quorum was established.
Approval of Minutes





Lola Collado
A motion was made to approve the minutes of the October 8th, 2012, regular meeting as posted.

The motion was made by Lola Collado and seconded by Sheila Momeni. 
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
Officer’s Reports
a)  President’s Remarks




Meg Collins                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Welcome back to the first of our winter residents to return. You may have met our new custodian, Alfred. We all are looking forward to a fun filled activities season. Just a reminder to those returning and all residents, the pool closes at dusk but the pool area is open for quiet enjoyment until 9PM. Smoking is limited to the posted area at the south end of the pool. Please be considerate of noise especially after 10:00 PM. Noise can echo in this building and especially in the courtyard. Thank you. The Parkside notices will be posted in the mailroom. Meg then read Bettylou’s resignation letter.
b)  Treasurer’s Report




Bettylou Miller
Promenades East Condominium Association continues to be financially sound.

Un-Audited Bank Balances as of October 31st, 2012:
Operating Account checking_ $  54,013.43



Florida Shores Res. Acct 
  $  48,078.09
 
Damage Escrow       
$ 20,500.00
Florida Shores Reserve CD    $241,815.02
Charlotte State Reserve CD
 $248,000.00
Bank United Reserve CD         $95,000.00  

Reserves total

            $632,893.11

 
Owners with payments in arrears;

1) $14000.22--- Bank bought back at foreclosure sale on October 11, 2012, waiting on Warranty Deed. 

 Committee Updates
a)   Social






Linda Mattison

We are in the planning stages for what we hope to be an exciting and busy winter. We have had 2 Koffee Klatches already. A small group attended in October but the numbers increased greatly this past Saturday morning. This coming Saturday night will be our 1st Pot Luck and everyone is invited. We are planning to have our 3rd Cookie Swap in December, our annual Soup Supper this January as well as many other get-togethers. Please watch the bulletin boards for times and activities. Remember these events will be only as good as the attendance is....... so remember you’re all invited. A meeting will be held in the very near future for those wishing to help with any of the aforementioned activities as well as other ideas. If you care to help or have idea's for the team PLEASE ATTEND. Watch for the posting. The posting is up, the meeting is this Thursday @1:00 pm in the clubhouse.
b)  Architectural





Sheila Momeni

There was one architectural request approved since the October 8th meeting to put down vinyl flooring.

Old Business
a) 2013 Budget Approval




Meg Collins
The proposed Operating budget and Reserve Budget was presented to the board at the October meeting.  I would like to note that the proposed budget keeps the maintenance fee payments the same for the fifth straight year.  Would anyone like to make a motion to adopt the proposed operating budget and reserve budget as proposed to the board and mailed or emailed to the owners?
The motion was made by Lila Mollison and seconded by Lola Collado.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

b) Elevator Contract




Meg Collins
ThyssenKrupp Elevator Company has bought out General Elevator Service which we were contracted with for our monthly elevator servicing.  ThyssenKrupp has not given us the service that we were used to with General Elevator Service.  Our manager has many issues and he says that they are very hard to deal with. ThyssenKrupp’s contract is at $1285.80 per quarter.  We have two additional quotes; One from Mowrey Elevator for $1200.00 per quarter and one from General Elevator Solutions for $1140.00 per quarter.  Would anyone like to make a motion to give ThyssenKrupp notice of termination of contract effective May 1, 2013 and to contract with General Elevator Solution Effective May 1, 2013?
The motion was made by Lola Collado and seconded by Lila Mollison.
Linda Mattison- Asked about a penalty for termination, was answered at end of contract, no penalty.

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

c) Roof repairs





Meg Collins
We have three inspections for the necessary roof repairs; One from Gillis Construction for $4600.00, one from Crowther Roofing for $6275.00 and one was suppose to come from Perma Roof but they didn’t get the quote to the office yet.   Would anyone like to make a motion to contract to repair the roof at a cost not to exceed $4600.00?
The motion was made by Bettylou Miller and seconded by Linda Mattison.
Linda Mattison- Had concerns over the one company not responding.

Rand Marsh #516- Had concerns over the roof warranty.

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

d) Liquid Pool Cover




Meg Collins

The board is considering testing a liquid pool cover.  This would allow us to eliminate the need for volunteers to cover the pool and prevent possible injury to volunteers.  This would also eliminate the cost for replacement pool covers and reels.  At the last meeting we decided to give the board members more time to research the product.  This product has been used in the hospitality industry and in third world countries to reduce evaporation of their drinking water supply.  This would need to be used for a couple weeks and temperature measurements would be taken to determine if it is an adequate replacement for the solar pool cover. The liquid pool cover has been determined to be a non-hazardous substance by the Occupational Safety & Health Administration.  Would anyone like to make a motion to test the liquid pool cover and, pending the results, to continue use?
The motion was made by Lila Mollison and seconded by Lola Collado.
Linda Mattison- Hasn’t found any negative information yet.

Meg Collins- Read “What is a liquid pool cover?”

Bill Sullivan #333 & Rand Marsh #516- Objected to using a liquid pool cover, Rand Marsh was asking about references from this area, he was told that there are none known.

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
New Business

a)  Board Appointment(s)




Meg Collins 

We now have two vacancies on the board, so I would like to make a motion to appoint to the Board of Directors, Cindy Killian, unit #616 and Jan Hingtgen, unit #428.
The motion was made by Meg Collins and seconded by Linda Mattison.
Rand Marsh #516- Asked if these appointments were appropriate. It was answered that they were appropriate. 

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.
I would now like to make a motion to appoint Linda Mattison to complete the term as Board Treasurer, Linda, would you accept the nomination? Linda answered to the affirmative and then Meg asked for a second.
The motion was made by Meg Collins and seconded by Lila Mollison.
Meg Collins- Thanked Bettylou for her years of service.

The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Board Members Comments




Meg Collins
Meg asked the board members for any additional comments.
The rest of the board all thanked Bettylou Miller.
Owner’s Comments





Meg Collins
Meg asked the audience if anyone would wish to make any comments, there were none.
Next Meeting Date: BOD Meeting: December 10th, 2012 @ 7:00 pm in the clubhouse 

Adjournment:  
Meg asked for a motion to adjourn this meeting? 

Meg Collins
A MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 7:42 pm was made by: Lila Mollison and seconded by: Linda Mattison.
There was no further discussion, the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

-MEETING ADJOURNED-
